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GCRC announces change in leadership 
 
Flint, Michigan. ---  

After more than 30 years of service, Managing Director Fred Peivandi has announced his 

retirement. His last day will be Friday, September 29. 

Mr. Peivandi has been a licensed engineer since 1988. He began his career with private 

engineering firms prior to joining the Genesee County Road Commission in June of 1993. He was 

hired as a Project Engineer, and throughout the years, was promoted to Design Department 

Manager, Director of Engineering/County Highway Engineer, and Managing Director. Mr. 

Peivandi has led the Road Commission as Managing Director since July of 2018. He was also the 

President of the County Road Association of Michigan Board of Directors and currently sits on 

the CRA Board of Directors. Additionally, Mr. Peivandi taught engineering courses as an adjunct 

professor at Wayne State University and Baker College.  

Beginning on September 30, Deputy Managing Director Randy Dellaposta will become 

GCRC’s Managing Director. Mr. Dellaposta served in the U.S. Army and worked in the private 

sector before coming to work at the Road Commission in November of 2004 as a Stock Clerk. He 

has since held the titles of Stock Room Supervisor, Director of Fleet Maintenance & Facilities, 

Director of Operations, and Deputy Managing Director.  

“Fred Peivandi made a significant impact on the Road Commission throughout his career, 

and Genesee County’s primary roads are now some of the most highly rated in the state. We 

appreciate his efforts,” said Tim Elkins, Chair of the Board of Road Commissioners. “Randy 

http://www.gcrc.org/


Dellaposta has also shown dedication to this organization, and I am confident he will lead the 

Genesee County Road Commission into a promising future.”  

The incoming Managing Director’s top priority is maintaining and improving Genesee 

County’s roads in a cost-efficient manner. Mr. Dellaposta’s vision also includes strengthening 

partnerships with residents, townships, and other local organizations, and investing in employees 

to recruit and retain talent.  

“Over the past 19 years, the Genesee County Road Commission has given me opportunities 

to grow as a leader, and I want to offer those same opportunities to all GCRC employees,” 

Dellaposta said. “I am eager to begin my new role as Managing Director, and I look forward to 

collaborating with others in order to advance this organization.”  

Any media inquiries may be directed to Kylie Dontje, Communications Coordinator, at 

810-347-4785. 

--- ### --- 

Please slow down in work zones, for your family and ours.  


